Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

Valleyfield funeral held for F. Amos

The Valleyfield community was saddened by the unexpected death of Frank Amos, on April 1. 1996, at the Valleyfield Hospital after a short illness. He was 75.

The funeral service was held April 13 at St. Mark's Anglican Church, Valleyfield, with Fr. Ed Majka officiating.

Many friends attended and offered condolences to the bereaved family. His remains were laid to rest in the Valleyfield Protestant Cemetery.

Frank was born in Valleyfield on November 5, 1920, the loving son of the late Mr. and Mrs. George Amos. He attended the Gault Institute along with his siblings.

He worked at Dominion Textiles and later as a laboratory technician at C.I.L. in Nitro. He later moved to Allied Chemicals in Valleyfield, until he retired.

He remained active, enjoying curling, and was very involved with the Seniors group. He also enjoyed a good game of golf.

About six years ago, after a fall which damaged a hip, he had to forgo these activities, but he continued to be involved with curling from the sidelines!

The community along with many friends extends deepest sympathy to his remaining family members: brother Bertram (Jean); sisters Dorothy, Elizabeth (Gordon). Charlotte, Millicent, Iris and Audrey (William); and nieces and nephews.

— E.M.

BORN

McRAE-COGHLAN - Mac and Lorrie are very proud to announce the birth of their son Kyle Denis at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on March 23, 1996, weighing 7lbs. 15 oz. Proud grandparents are Jackie and Yvon Meilleur and the late Denis Coghlan and Oakley and Dorothy McRae, all of Howick.

CROSSLING - BARK-ER - Debbie and Jeff announce the arrival at Mississauga Hospital of Emma Fiona Elizabeth on April 13, 1996 at 8 lbs. 3 ozs. Proud grandparents are Margaret and Michael Crossling of Hinchinbrooke and Marian and Cecil Barker of Etobicoke.

BYE-FRASER
Newlyweds Mark Fraser
and Daphne Bye are
pleased to announce the
birth of Sullivan Bye
Fraser, born April 11;
brother to Esther and
Mary, grandson to
Harley and Carol Bye
and John and Sheila
Fraser, all of Rockburn.

DIED

ROBERTSON, Donald -Deceased at home on April 21, 1996, Mr. Donald Robertson, aged 46. Beloved husband of Mrs. Jean Furey and dear father of Kelly, Marcy and Kathy, one sister Dorothy (Hubert), brother (Glenna), Visitation was held on Tuesday, April 23, 7-9 p.m. Private service to be held in the chapel of Kelly Funeral Lake. Home. 19 Huntingdon on Wednesday, April 24 at 11 a.m. In lieu of flowers donations to Muscular Dystrophy or the or by Athelstan Association would appreciated.

SQUIRES, John - At the Royal Victoria Hospital on Friday, April 19 ending a courageous struggle with cancer. Beloved husband of Marian Keenan. Private family service and burial will be held in Hemmingford.

IN MEMORIAM

MacDONELL, Jason Alexander - In loving memory of a dear little son and little brother, who passed away, April 26, 1983.

It only takes a little space
To write how much we
miss you,
But it will take the rest of
our lives
To forget the day we lost
you.

We love you and miss you,

Mommy, Daddy, Lisa, Steven XOXO

McCLATCHIE - In memory of a dear husband, Gordon Stanley, who passed away April 26, 1991.

This day is remembered and quietly kept No words are needed I'll never forget

With love, I miss you

Violet

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank the nurses and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their kind and cheerful attention during my stay there. Also to friends and relatives for their flowers, gifts and cards.

Thank you Lyle Gilmore

I would like to thank Dr. Geukjian and the wonderful staff at the BMH for their kindness and good care during my stay. Also many thanks to my family and friends for flowers, visits and cards. All was very much appreciated.

Ann Chubry

The family of the late Frank Furtenbaker would like to thank family and friends for flowers, cards, sympathy and support received. All was greatly appreciated.

> Nancy Furtenbaker Jacques, Mark

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Edith Vine wishes to express sincere gratitude to the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care. Also, a big thank you to Dr. Geukjian for his kindness and his compassion towards Edith. Many thank yous must also go to those who sent flowers, donations, cards and food. All was very much appreciated.

Donald & Wanda Tannis & Steve Derek & Cynthia

Jonathan

Thanks to everyone who visited me in the hospital. Phone calls and family, Dr. Brissette. Also flowers, gifts and all the help in the hospital.

Jean Rice

Many thanks to Dr. Hortop and all the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Thanks to everyone who brought flowers and gifts to the hospital and at home.

> Sincerely Mac & Lorrie



François Cardinal

has successfully completed a course in Nursing at Old Montreal College and completed the exam of the Nursing Order last January. He is now working in Montreal. François is the son of Denise and Gerald Cardinal of Huntingdon.



Married

Nelson and Sharon Weippert of Dewittville are pleased to announce the marriage of their son Christopher Graham to Rebecca Ann Louise Liston. The wedding took place in November in Perth, Australia, where the couple will be living.